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“Always Our Best!” 

 

ACTIVITES 

The Spring activities at R-P are quickly coming to an end, with 2 track and field athletes having already 

competed and our baseball team still competing in the State Tournaments.  While it was an exciting end to this 

school year’s activities, we have already begun the process of preparing for the busy fall season.  Here is a brief 

summary of the how the seasons finished for the Spring teams. 

 

Baseball:  The R-P baseball team finished the regular season at 11-8, and were seeded 1st in Sub-Section 

Tournament.  After receiving a first round bye, the Trojans defeated Wabasha-Kellogg and Schaeffer Academy 

to win the Sub-Section 1A Tournament.  They advanced to the Section Tournament, where they beat Lyle-

Pacelli twice to win the Section and advance to the State Tournament.  They are scheduled to play #3 Seed 

South Ridge on June 14th at 5:30 PM in Chaska in the opening round, and then they will play again on June 15th 

in either Chaska or Jordan.  With two victories, they would play in the State Championship on June 16th at 

Target Field.  Good Luck to the Trojans!!!    

 

Softball:  After battling to a 2-15 regular season record, the girls were seeded 7th in the Sub Section to begin the 

tournament play.  They traveled to face #2 Seed Goodhue on May 21st, and they ended up losing to the 

eventual Sub-Section Champion Wildcats to wrap up their season.  

 

Track and Field:  It was very successful year for the R-P-H track teams.  The girls finished 1st and the boys 

finished 2nd at the Sub-Section Meet in Rushford on May 24th, and a number of athletes qualified to compete at 

the Section Meet at Triton on May 29th and 31st.  R-P-H also had 2 athletes, Nicole Blagsvedt (shot put) and 

Cullan Olson (shot put) advance and qualify for the State Tournament which was held at Hamline University 

on June 8th and 9th.  Nicole performed well but did not advance to finals, while Cullan finished on the podium 

with the a 6th place finish. 

 

Golf:  It was a challenging year for the golf teams due to all of the weather issues this spring.  Highlights of the 

season included victories over Fillmore Central, Wabasha-Kellogg, and Lanesboro in the middle of the 

schedule.  The boys and girls concluded their season at the Section Tournament that was held on May 30th at 

Willow Creek in Rochester.  Jordan McNamer, Ethan Atkinson, and Hannah Ledebuhr advanced to the second 

day of competition on June 4th, but none were successful at advancing to the State Tournament. 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

July 21 – Rushford Days 3-on-3 Tournament 

August 13 – First day of Football Practice (9-12), Volleyball Practice (9-12), & Cross Country Practice (7-12) 

August 20 – First day of Football (7-8) and Volleyball (7-8) Practice 


